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1. WAC 480-123-130(1)(a) - Access Lines Served [NECA 1.3 working loops] 
 

January 1, 2015  December 31, 2015 
 

Residential  1192    1120 
 
Business  350    320 

 
 
2. WAC 480-123-130(1)(b) - Use of Support 
 

The funds received by the Company from the universal service communications program  
in calendar year 2015  represents monies that the Company formerly received through the 
Washington Exchange Carrier Association (WECA) pooling process and the reduction of 
support under the Federal Communications Commission’s (FCC’s) CAF ICC Program.  
As such, the funds from the universal service communications program contributed to the 
ongoing operation and maintenance expenses of the Company.  The funds from the 
universal service communication program are contributing to the Company's ongoing 
provision of high-quality basic telecommunications service to customers residing in the 
area the Company serves.   
 
In January 2015, the Company received $154,600 from the universal service 
communications program for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2015 representing the 
reduction in support from the CAF ICC Program. 
 
 During 2015  the Company undertook projects that included upgrading its field 
electronics and central office electronics to enable faster DSL services and also added 
additional fiber capacity to handle additional bandwidth.   The funds received from the 
universal service communications program can be viewed as contributing to the 
Company's ability to perform those projects, including, without limitation, the repayment 
of loan funds. 
 
In December 2015, the Company received $201,068 from the universal service 
communications program for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2016 representing the 
reduction in support from the CAF ICC Program. 
 






